Visual ID Task Force
12/16/08 Meeting Notes

· We recapped past activities and reviewed notes, resources, and worksheets available at: www.saintmarys.edu/~kmcdonal
· There is a folder called Visual Identity Task Force that contains all materials.
· Discussed current environment which has moved the task force from opportunistic to “action required”.
· College identities, their use and guidelines were discussed at the October 2008 Trustee meeting. They are encouraging quicker action and would like some recommendations on this front.

· Our target is to provide an update (re: peer assessment) for the February 19 meeting. Our recommendation should be completed for the April 23 meeting.

· Student BOG will lodge a complaint after the break based on the restrictions placed on them re: visual identity and logo use, and the apparent inconsistency with athletic and bookstore use.

· It is likely this will receive Observer coverage. Talking points will be distributed to task force by 1/9/08.  Members are reminded, if contacted, stick to the facts – no opinion, no defensiveness.

· Mike will provide some thoughts re: how we better position the bookstore “grandfather” clause.

· French Cross is a bit of a sticking point. In discussion, it appears there is mixed information regarding the Congregation’s position on restricted use. Regina will talk to Sr. Roseanne to get her insight and/or counsel on how to proceed to get further clarification.

· Next phase is to complete peer assessment by January 30, 2009.
· Assignments were made for inventory peer/aspirant visual identity standards/guides available on line.

· It was noted that those available online may tend towards licensing as they must get their rules out there. Thus, aspirant/peers more similar to Saint Mary’s (in the non-licensing respect) may not have their standards online. Or, these standards may reside elsewhere – student affairs, student involvement, student handbook, athletic department. 

· Three schools were highlighted for further investigation by Karen: Earlham, Scripps, and Carleton to find their standards elsewhere online or request them of their Marketing Department.

· Karen will complete inventory worksheet by Thursday, 12/18 and notify task force members via email that the final format is available.

· Mascot talk is growing. It was agreed this is not within scope of current task force objectives, however, we will likely provide a recommendation on indicated actions based on visual identity/logo learning.
